
 

 

 

 

 

ADMINISTRATOR’S MEMO TO COUNTIES 
 

MEMO # 18-04 
 

DATE:  June 29, 2018 
 
TO:  County Departments of Human/Social Services Directors  
     
FROM:  John D. Paquin, Administrator  
  Shelby A.B. McCulley, Assistant Administrator  
 
SUBJECT: Daily Rates for State Community Supervision Services 
 
 
This memo is to inform you of the new fiscal year 2019 daily rates for community supervision 
services provided by the state.  
 
 

Daily Rates 
 
Daily rates for supervising youth in the community are calculated on an annual basis and 
approved by the Legislative Joint Committee on Finance. The Joint Committee on Finance 
approved two rates for community supervision services provided by the state during state fiscal 
year 2019 including a “home” and “alternate care” supervision rate. These rates will be in effect 
from 7/1/2018 through 6/30/2019. 
 
A home rate will apply to each youth receiving community supervision services residing at 
home or in certain transitional living placements. An alternate care supervision daily rate will 
apply to each youth residing in a residential care center, group home, foster home, treatment 
foster home, or in certain transitional living placements. Please note that the alternate care 
supervision rate is assessed for the costs of supervision provided by the State; additional 
charges for placement may apply. Additional details on community supervision billing policies 
can be found in Administrator’s Memo #17-06.  
 
 
 
 

https://doc.wi.gov/Documents/AboutDOC/JuvenileCorrections/DJCAdminMemo1706.pdf
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The per person daily cost for the community supervision services are shown in the following 
table: 

Charges for Community Supervision 
FY 2019 Daily Rate  

 

 Dates of Service 

  7/1/2018 to 6/30/2019 

Alternate Care Supervision $   82.00 

Home Placement Supervision $ 186.00  

 
Counties who are interested in state community supervision services or who have questions on 
community supervision should contact Tim Reneau-Major, Director, Office of Budget & 
Programs at (608) 240-5920 or TimothyJ.ReneauMajor@wisconsin.gov. 
 
If you have any questions regarding state charges, monthly billing statements, or billing policies, 
please contact Sheila Pelehowski at (608) 240-5911 or Sheila.Pelehowski@wisconsin.gov.  
 
 
 
 
Cc:  Cathy A. Jess, Secretary, DOC 
 Stephanie R. Hove, Deputy Secretary, DOC 
 Eloise Anderson, Secretary, DCF 
 Lisa Marks, Deputy Secretary, DCF 
 Brad Wassink, Assistant Deputy Secretary, DCF 

Linda Seeymeyer, Secretary, DHS 
Tom Engels, Deputy Secretary, DHS 
Jenny Malcore, Assistant Deputy Secretary, DHS  

 Fredi-Ellen Bove, Administrator, DCF/DSP 
 Ron Hermes, Director, Bureau of Permanence and Out of Home, DCF/DSP 
 Wendy Henderson, Director, Bureau Youth Services, DCF/DSP 
 Emily Tofte, Section Manager, Bureau of Youth Services, DCF/DSP  

John Tuohy, Director, Bureau of Regional Operations, DCF/DES  
 Greg Van Rybroek, Director, DHS/MJTC  

DHS/DCF Area Administrators 
 DHS/DCF Human Service Area Coordinators  
 DOC/DJC Management staff 
 Court-attached juvenile court intake offices 
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